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IV. ACTION ITEMS 

 

B. Naming of University Property 

 

 

Naming of FCS/Klehm Student Lounge Area – Klehm Hall 

 

 

Ms. Jane Elmore, has committed financial support establishing a new endowed scholarship, the 

Esther Brothers Elmore Memorial Scholarship and for naming the Klehm Hall Student Lounge.  

 

Ms. Elmore received her Bachelors of Science in Family Consumer Sciences in 1972 from Eastern 

Illinois University, her Masters of Business Administration from the University of Illinois in 1983, 

her Masters of Social Work for the University of Illinois in 1974, and  

 

After receiving her Bachelor’s degree from EIU, Jane’s career started as a social worker.  In 1975 she 

was appointed the Executive Director for Berwyn Cicero Council on Aging until 1977 when she 

became a Legislative Liaison for the Illinois Department on Aging.  She then served at the 

Legislative Liaison to the Illinois Department of Rehabilitation Services, and later became the 

Deputy Director. Next, she worked as a Supervisor/Manager for the Illinois Department of Public 

Aid until 1990.  She then became a Senior Consultant for Corporate Alternatives, Inc., prior to 

becoming the Director of Addictions Research Institute/Women’s Specialist at the Illinois 

Department of Alcoholism and Substance Abuse. Jane then became a Regional Manager at the 

Illinois Department of Employment Security.  In 1997 she served as the Deputy Director for the 

Illinois Department of Children and Family Service, and in 2003 she went back to consulting work at 

ES Consulting, Inc. Most recently, Jane was an Adjunct Professor for the University of Tennessee at 

Chattanooga, University of Illinois at Springfield, and Springfield College of Illinois/Benedictine  

 

Jane is an active member of her community both locally and on a national level.  She is an Advisor, 

Board Member, and Past President of the National Alliance on Mental Illness. She serves on 

numerous other boards and has volunteered in Guatemala and China working with children. Jane and 

her husband, Stephen Schnorf, have three children. 

 

We would like to recognize Jane’s generosity by naming the Klehm Hall Student Lounge in memory 

of her mother, Esther Brothers Elmore, who is also an FCS graduate in 1940. 
 

It is recommended that the Board of Trustees approve the naming of the Klehm Hall Student Lounge as 

the “Esther Brothers Elmore ’40, Klehm Student Lounge.” 


